
 
 

 
 

February 24, 2023        
  
Ruth Rob Frey 
 
VIA EMAIL – robruthfrey@gmail.com 
  
Re:  FOIA Request 23-14 
 
Subject:  Correspondence between Joanne Johnson SD308 Board members between 
March 20, 2021 and December 31, 2022. 

Dear Ms. Frey: 

This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit School District 308’s response to your 
2/13/2023 request under the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which 
you asked for the above referenced information. Attached is the information you requested. 
Redactions have been made due to the following exemption(s) under the Illinois Freedom of 
Information Act as follows: 

Section 7(1)(b) - Private information, unless disclosure is required by another provision of 
this Act, a State or federal law, or a court order. 

Section 7(1)(c) - Personal information contained within public records, the disclosure of 
which would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy, unless the 
disclosure is consented to in writing by the individual subjects of the information.  

The decision to withhold the information was made by me consulting with our District legal 
counsel. You have a right to have the denial of your request reviewed by the Public Access 
Counselor (PAC) at the Office of the Illinois Attorney General. 5 ILCS 140/9.5(a).  You can 
file your Request for Review with the PAC by writing to: 

Public Access Counselor 
Office of the Attorney General 

500 South 2nd Street 
Springfield, IL 62706 

 
If you choose to file a Request for Review with the PAC, you must do so within 60 calendar 
days of the date of this denial letter. Please note that you must include a copy of your 
original FOIA request and this denial letter when filing a Request for Review with the PAC. 
You also have the right to seek judicial review of your denial by filing a lawsuit in the State 
circuit court. 5 ILCS 140/11. 



 
 

 
 

To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, go to 
www.sd308.org  and select Our District > Freedom of Information Act Request > FOIA 
Request Responses>FOIA Requests Responses -2023 – click on the link for 23-14 for 
information on previous requests. 

Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you. 
 

 
Andrea Wiaduch 
Andrea Wiaduch 
Finance Coordinator/ 
Freedom of Information Officer 





SUBJECT: Emergency orders ex ired & not a 
FROM: Joanne Johnson 
TO: boe@sd308.org, fDahlquist@sd308.org, jsparlin@sd308.org 
DATE: 02/16/2022 02:29 

All, 

Please end this now. You are CLEARLY in direct violation of the law. 

Both the mask mandate & the vax or test mandates expired yesterday & are not being renewed. 

PLEASE put an end to this so that we can begin the healing process within our community. 

Thank you, 
Joanne Johnson 

https·//www rnystateline com/news/local-news/jllinois-legjslators-vote-against-extending-school-rnask-mandate/ 

















Hi Ali,
 
First, thank you for responding.
 
Since this has had legal ac�on taken against the prac�ce, I wanted to go top down to ensure that the BO
it.  Today I sent an email to Mrs. Bankowski as the Principle of OE, but she is OOO, so I’m not expec�ng 
next week.
 
Please let me know if you recommend contac�ng anyone else.
 
Thank you,
Joanne Johnson

 
Sent from Mail for Windows
 
From: Alison Swanson
Sent: Friday, October 7, 2022 9:23 AM
To: Joanne Johnson
Subject: Re:
 
What did the coach say?
 
Just curious. 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone
 
> On Oct 7, 2022, at 12:37 AM, Joanne Johnson  wrote:
>
>  
> BOE,
>
> Was a decision made to required masks again, or was this permission slip not updated?
>
> “Students riding the bus are expected to wear a mask for the dura�on of travel as in accordance with 
place by SD308 and the State of IL”.
>
> Thank you,
> Joanne Johnson
>
>
 


















